



## Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

### PLAI Working Group Meeting Minutes November 11, 2015

---

Conference Call Details		(605) 475-4120	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

#### Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

##### *Antitrust*

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

##### *Intellectual Property*

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).

---

#### Agenda:

1. Minutes of last meeting
2. ISC West 2016
3. General business
4. Next meeting/time

#### Attendance:

- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Dave Bunzel, PSIA
- Shayne Bates, Microsoft Global Security
- Mohammad Soleimani, Kastle Systems
- Laura Kevitt, Tridium
- Ken Larson, Z9
- Jeffrey Longo, Kastle Systems

#### Discussion:

- Meeting opened at 5:00pm EST
- The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and no questions or further discussion from them was raised
- Darren advised that Microsoft are continuing to explore having a PLAI implementation internally which would likely be available for a case study by ISC West; further details to follow
- Mohammad asked that we consider three aspects of PLAI



- How do we continue to better promote what we already have?
  - Finalizing plans for the demonstration at ISC West?
  - What else can we add to PLAI to improve it?
- Mohammad suggested that the PLAI specification should be further broken down to provide profiles within the specification. This would allow companies to become PLAI compliant with some or all of the specification e.g.
  - Identities and credentials
  - Roles
  - Locations
  - Events
- The Events component is a new concept that was discussed as an extension to PLAI – Mohammad explained this was to ensure alarms and events (not just location data based on events) could be made available in the cloud, and activities could occur as a result.
  - A technical discussion ensued around this extension and having events flowing to other systems and how they would be recognized at the end points for what actions need to occur. Further discussion will be required on this
- Shayne advised this was a good technical discussion, and that aside from the technical aspect, we need to develop some ‘marketing-land descriptions of the functional areas within PLAI’. He advised that he would be happy to spearhead some of this work
- ISC West 2016
  - At the last meeting we discussed having the demonstration include East side integration and a request was made for any scenario ideas to be submitted before the meeting. There were no ideas submitted so an action from this meeting will be for the existing scenarios to be documented by Dave and Darren and sent out prior to the next meeting for discussion. If there are any further ideas in the interim they should be submitted to Darren.
  - In summary the current demonstration scenarios are:
    - Person badges into an area and a light and a fan come on in the demo area
    - Person badges out of an area and the light and fan are turned off
    - 3 people need to badge into a different area to make the fan come on
    - Person badges into an area and on a projected screen we show them be able to log into a system (represented as a source code or IP system).
      - The scenario could show them not being able to log in unless they badge in, and/or have someone else attempting to login even after they have badged in where they do not have permission to the system. An AD role could have been used to not allow them access to the area (to go back to some of the base PLAI functions)
  - We need to determine and finalize these scenarios in line with the capabilities we want to show off and how much time we have in the demonstration – as Mohammad pointed out last week there may be some technical work that needs to be done to make this happen with the ‘building systems’
- Meeting closed at 5:58pm EST



**New/Open Action Items:**

- (opened 8/19/2015) Dave Adams advised that HID are looking to follow the process and will advise when this might occur (a discussion was also held on getting another vendor who is already a part of the PLAI group to follow through the new implementation guide and process as a way of giving first hand feedback on the experience and if further changes could be made to improve it)
- (opened 11/11/2015) Dave and Darren to document the PLAI demonstration scenarios
- (opened 11/11/2015) Mohammad/Jeff to advise on the PLAI profiles and extensions

**Closed Action Items**

- Demonstration scenarios for ISC West with an East-bound interface to be documented – **all PLAI WG members to provide any suggestions by COB Friday 6<sup>th</sup> November**
  - Technical efforts need to commence to support this.

**Next Meeting:** Wednesday 25 November, 2015 5pm EST (India meeting to be scheduled for 9:30am PST the same day)